
PROJECT PROPOSAL 

  November 27, 2017 

Executive Outline 

Proposal:  Swap city land on which Central Missouri Humane Society is 
currently located to the Potterfield city land on Strawn Road 

 

Attachments:   Map proposed location of CMHS new facility on Strawn Road 

Current Quit-Claim Deed 

Project Proposal 

The Board of the Central Missouri Humane Society requests that the Columbia City 
Council approve swapping the city land at 616 Big Bear Blvd. Columbia, MO (2.88 acres) 
on which the CMHS is currently located for 4.06 acres on Strawn Road (Attachment A) 
where the CMHS will build its future facility.  This land is a part of 47-acre tract donated 
to the City in early 2017 by Mr. Larry Potterfield. 

The current 2.88 acres on Big Bear Blvd. is zoned IG under the Unified Development 
Code.  The 4.06 acres on the Potterfield site is currently zoned Boone County 
Agriculture, which zoning would change for CMHS as improved to M-C.  M-C is less 
desirous than IG, although fairly comparable.  Therefore, the market value would be 
roughly equivalent. 

The CMHS has completed a needs assessment of its current facility and location and its 
anticipated growth.  The CMHS has established a feasibility study committee to help 
develop a set of specific strategic priorities for the capital campaign.  It is critical that 
CMHS have the City Council’s approval for the land swap by March 31, 2018 so that the 
campaign can move forward with fund raising and architectural plans, knowing that the 
real estate is secured.  If the CMHS needs to build its new facility elsewhere it is 
essential that it has this information as soon as possible. 

Lease Agreement:  CMHS requests the City Council approve a Quit Claim Deed with 
the reversion clause similar to its current quit claim deed for Big Bear Blvd. (Attachment 
B).  Additional conditions to be addressed with the lease: 

1) CMHS recognizes that it may have a proportionate share of utility development 
cost at the new facility and this cost still needs to be determined. 

2) An agreed timeline will be established for the completion and move into the new 
facility or the lease agreement is void (December 31, 2025). 

 



 

 

Benefits:  

Benefits: The City of Columbia is partners with CMHS, through its relationship with City 
of Columbia/Boone County Animal Control and it is anticipated the new facility would 
include offices and necessary facilities for the animal control operations.   Additional 
consideration for space will be given to the University of Missouri, Veterinary Shelter 
Medicine Program. The City of Columbia, Boone County and the entire central Missouri 
region will benefit greatly with the proposed new facility animal services center. This 
project will enhance the animal care for the community for many years into the future, 
strengthen existing partnerships and provide the opportunity to develop new ones.       

Currently, the City of Columbia’s fire training center is located behind the current Big 
Bear Blvd. facility.  Relocation of the CMHS would allow the training center to expand its 
current footprint, which they have requested.  

In conclusion, improving the animal care services for the community cannot happen 
without a successful capital campaign for the CMHS.  The CMHS Board of Directors 
stands ready to make this push forward with the City Council’s approval of the land 
swap and agreements described above. 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 










